
Elmbridge and Runnymede Primary Schools Sports Association (ERPSSA) 
 

Meeting on Wednesday 24th April 2019 
4pm at Pyrcroft Grange School 

  
  
AGENDA 
  
1) Welcome and apologies for absence.   
  
None 
  
2) Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting. 
 
None noted 
   
3) Review of spring events 
 
Year 5/6 Dodgeball winners – St Cuthberts 
Year 5/6 Sportshall Athletics winners – Cleves 
Pop Lacrosse winners – St Charles 
Year 6 Netball Rally winners – Cobham Free School 
Cross Country at Notre Dame – various winners 
Year 5 Football Tournament winners – Ashley 

 
Football Leagues 

o Year 5 Small Schools cup winners – Cobham or St Charles 
o Year 5 Small Schools plate winners – St Cuthberts 
o Year 5 Large School cup winners – Cleves 
o Year 5 Large School plate winners – Burhill 
o Year 6 Large School cup winners – Cleves 
o Year 6 Large School plate winners – Ashley/St. Jude’s or Burhill 
o Year 5/6 Girls – Manorcroft will play either Cleves, Ashley or Cobham in the winning game 

after the May half term. 
 

Football Cup 
o Boys – St Anne’s will play Manorcroft on Friday 10th May 
o Girls – Burhill will play either Cobham, Cleves or Ashley on Friday 10th May 

 
Netball Leagues 

o Year 5 small school winners – Holy Family 
o Year 6 small school winners – Cobham Free School 
o Year 5 large school winners – undecided. Deadline of 3rd May given before winners 

announced 
o Year 6 large school winners – Cleves and St Jame’s to play outstanding games before 3rd 

May 
 
Thank you to everyone for getting their games played. It’s a shame that some games were unplayed, 
especially given the good weather and long spring term. 
 
  
 



4) Code of Conduct review 
 
All pupils, staff and parents must sign this conduct prior to taking part in the leagues, competitions and 
festivals. 
 
A few corrections have been made around wording of the staff code of conduct 
Additional wording has been added to the pupil code of conduct regarding language and actions. Schools 
and members of staff need to enforce these and work together when incidents occur. 
 
A further discussion took place around parents and where they spectate. ACTION – Charlie to speak to 
Abigail and future protocols to be put in place. 
  
5) Year planner - upcoming tournaments and festivals 
 
Refer to calendar on the ERPSSA website on how to enter 
Dance festival - possibly 20th June. Contact Suzi at St Paul’s - Wilson@st-pauls-addlestone.surrey.sch.uk  
Year 5 Rounders - Jacky from Manorcroft to share date  
  
6) District Sports 
10th June - 12 teams entered (small schools) Cardinal Newman to join the small school event. 
11th June - 7 schools entered in the medium schools 
12th June - 5 schools entered in 
 
ACTION - Craig to circulate a proposal on how to combine the medium and large school events on Tuesday 
11th June whilst keeping two separate competitions. This will lead to a greater spectacle for the pupils 
taking part. 
  
7) Financial report by the Treasurer.   
 
Thank you to everyone who has paid their subs. Charlie will chase those that haven’t paid yet. 
 
There is currently £3682.83 in the bank. 
 
Charlie to order District Sports equipment – approximately £400 in total which will include a sound system 
Craig to order trophies and medals for the cup finals – approximately £150 
Craig to book Walton Hub for cup finals on Friday 10th May – approximately £100 
  
  
8) Election of officers for 2019-2020 (Chair, Treasurer and Secretary). 
 
Charlie Hatzfeld elected to continue to be Chair for 2019/20 
Craig Smith elected to continue to be Secretary for 2019/20 
Treasurer role remains vacant, please contact Charlie if you are interested in standing for this role. 
  
9) AOB 
 
Abigail from Active Surrey shared two documents and went through the calendar and highlighted a 
number events. 

 Information given on the Best Practice Forum taking place on 1st May 

 Information given on termly personal challenges available on the Active Surrey website 

 Information given on PALSS - schools encouraged to sign up. 

 School games mark opens on 8th May. 
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Mini tennis - awaiting a date from Walton tennis club. This will be a festival approach. 
 
From now on, enter via the Your Games website. For non Active Surrey events, please cc Abigail in so she is 
aware of what competitions are being entered. 
 
For more information, please contact Abigail - Abigail.price@surreycc.gov.uk  
 
Surrey Youth Games – focusing on the inactive. This includes 6-8 weeks of free coaching 
Green fingers – details given on a gardening event event,  
Information given on Parks Event near to the Egham Park.  
For any further information on the above, please contact Carmella on 
Carmella.Anderson@Runnymede.gov.uk  
 
Trophies - Charlie to send an email out to ask for schools to indicate what trophies they’ve won. 
Consideration around what trophies are needed and ordered. Once this is complete, trophies must be 
returned annually otherwise schools will be charged. 
  
10) Date of next meeting. 
11th September 2019. 4.00pm at Pyrcroft Grange. 
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